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About Barrie – Barrie is an exciting, caring and progressive community that 143,000 people call home.  
Situated 90 km north of the Greater Toronto Area on beautiful Kempenfelt Bay, Barrie offers an excellent life 
style and multitude of recreational opportunities.  We are committed to the growth of prosperity of Central 
Ontario’s leading City and most dynamic waterfront community.   
 

 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE        
 

Mapleview Drive East closure from Huronia to County Lane starts Dec. 5 
 

(Barrie, ON) – Mapleview Drive East will be closed from Huronia Road to Country Lane starting Monday, Dec. 
5 for two weeks. The full closure is required for construction of a deep sanitary sewer and watermain. The full 
closure, as opposed to a lane reduction, allows the City to finish the work quicker and save money. The detour 
route will be along Yonge Street, Big Bay Point Road and Huronia Road. The contractor will work 24 hours per 
day until the work is finished.  
 
Barrie Transit Detour: 
 

• Route 8 will not service Mapleview Drive East between Yonge Street and Huronia Road, and will detour 
onto Lockhart Road then back on route.  

• There will be a shuttle service route that will continue to provide transit services to the missed stops 
along Mapleview Drive East between Yonge Street and Huronia Road during peak service periods 
Monday to Saturday. This shuttle service will provide direct transit service connections to all GO train 
departures and arrivals. 

 
For more information, including the schedule for the shuttle service route, visit barrie.ca/TransitNotices. 
 
For more information about the project, visit the Mapleview Drive East Improvements page via 
barrie.ca/RoadAhead.  
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For more information, please contact: 
Scott Lamantia 
Senior Communications Advisor 
scott.lamantia@barrie.ca  
705-739-4220 x4529 
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